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Winter Activities

The greens may be shut but there are still plenty of ways to catch up with

club members during the winter.

Indoor Bowls: Monday, Wednesday and Friday 1:00pm (Arrive

12:45pm)

Contact Richard Mitchell 021 225 8270

Men’s Walking: Tuesdays:

ContactKenWilson-Pyne 358 2457

Thursdays:

ContactNeil Andersen 027 453 8501

Mahjong: Tuesday 1:00pm -4:00pm in the Executive room

upstairs. (Note: not on June 6
th
).

Contact: Jan Harmon 021 184 8685

Ladies Coffee: First Tuesday of the month at 10:00am at Black

and White Cafe Merrin St.

Ladies Lunch: Wednesday July 12
th
at Airport Gateway

Restaurant 12:00pm.

Contact: Judy Davidson judyd@snap.net.nz,

021 133 8686 by July 5
th
.

Travel Fund Policy

The Executive is pleased to advise that it has implemented a Travel

Fund Policy. This is to provide clear guidelines regarding the

allocation of money from the travel fund account which exists to

support our members. The policy takes effect from 23
rd
May 2023

(with no retrospective claims accepted).

The policy can be found on Burnside’s website:

https://www.burnsidebowlingclub.com/club-policies.html.

The travel fund panel is Vincent Chia, Pam Clark andMike

Small.

Friday night members' draw:

Come on Friday  at 6:00pm for the next draw.
$60
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Spotlight on Pam Clark

Pam is a familiar presence on the greens, usually giving someone somemuch valued

coaching advice. She has been a coach and selector for the Canterbury development

team, has been on thematch committee, been a selector at the club, and runs the

popular drills and skills each year. Here is some more about her.

Pam was born and bred inDunedin where her parents

played bowls at North East Valley. Her brother, Stewart

Buttar, was a magnificent bowler. Winner of several

National Championships and aNew Zealand rep and

coach. He played for Burnside until his death in 2006.

Pam did athletics and played basketball as a youngster

and represented Otago in softball for a number of years.

She worked for a public accounting firm as a credit

controller then as a cashier receptionist.

Shemarried George and then moved to Christchurch when he got a job with Lane

Walker Rudkin.George had played bowls at Wakari Bowling Club, Dunedin, and after

moving to Christchurch played at Burnside. They had two daughters (one our own lovely

TracyWilkinson) and 6 grandchildren. Pam got a job atMedbury school and stayed

there for 17 years.

When George died Pam took up bowls at Burnside and collected 18 club titles! She

was in Junior and Senior Canterbury representative teams for a number of years.

With the encouragement and guidance of Cushla McGilvray she became a coach and was

coach/selector of the Canterbury development team for 7 years. One of her highlights

was coaching the team to a win in theNational Intercentre competition in 2016.

Outside of bowls and her grandchildren Pam has managed to do some travelling. She has

made two trips to theUnited Kingdom and Europe, one on her own and the other with an

old school friend from Dunedin. She has also enjoyed some cruises around the Pacific and

Mediterranean and made frequent trips to Australia to see family and have holidays in

Coolangatta.

Still an excellent bowler, Pam is mostly just playing for enjoyment now.

Info for AGM

Bowls Canterbury are recommending that the levies are increased by $2.00+GST.

Bowls Canterbury Levies for 2023/24 season will therefore be $45.00+GST per Full

Playing Member. You can see the Bowls Canterbury Budget here.
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Tournaments

Rangiora Bowling Club
Ladies 3 Bowl Open Triples

Dates: Sundays 11
th
June, 13

th
August, 17

th
Sept

Time: 9:15am tea and toasties, 10:00 am start

Cost: $20 per person (Soup and rolls for lunch)

Entries: By previous Monday

Liz Williams: 03 313 6587, lizandco70@gmail.com

Kathy Rangiwananga: 0210 235 715,1 kathy@willowbank.co.nz

New Laws of the sport – a rethink

David Conroy

It would seem that two new Laws in the April 2023 Version 4 have caused much

anguish around the globe. Misinterpretation has resulted in games being forfeited in

error.

Rather than issue further clarification, World Bowls have decided to rescind both.

37.1.3 covers a player deliberately stopping a bowl delivered by their team member.

37.1.5.3 covers a player deliberately lifting a bowl at rest on their rink to allow their team’s

member’s bowl to pass.

Each situation is still covered by earlier laws albeit less adequately so in my view. The

ultimate ‘unsporting behaviour’ kicks in too late.

Honey

Tracy Fickling is now in Ashburton but you can still buy her

honey from Fiona Head, 022 086 7300,

bandovar@orcon.net.nz.

Sponsors

Can you help?
Do you have any prospects for Scoreboard and/or fence signage? Contact Alan Bryce

027 232 172

Bar Roster

Friday 2 Jun Bill Fowlie

Saturday 3 Jun George Nicoll

Monday 5 Jun Peter Doell
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Sponsors of theWeek

Our team of highly skilled and experienced

lawyers and advisers are committed to

providing honest information in an easy to

understand format to all of our clients. We

advise our clients in a range of personal,

property and business matters.

Contact: Peter Quinn

Email: info@hlslegal.co.nz

Phone: 3797780

Address: 36 Sir William Pickering Drive

Discuss your travel requirements with

Dalwyn Sinclair orDebra Carnahan

Email: upperriccarton@hot.co.nz

Phone: 343-0869

Address: Cnr Riccarton and Waimairi Rd

Club Hires and Activities

Thursday 1
st

10:00 am Walking Group Departs

10:00 am Match Room Cards Group

8:00 am Lounge Explore Seminar all day

Friday 2
nd

6:00 pm Lounge Members Draw

Monday 5
th

King’s Birthday

Tuesday 6
th

1:30 pm Lounge Chris Lee Financial Adviser

7:00 pm Lounge Canterbury Fly Fishing
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